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Attendance 

Numbers 

Date Rib Lake Medford 

9/27 13 22 

10/4 15 26 

10/11 9 25 

10/18 18 24 

10/25 19 24 

Please share your church life stories 

and photos in The Messenger! 

Send them to...   
connection@medfordchargeumc.com 

 

 
 

Due to COVID-19, Medford United Methodist Church will regretfully 

not be holding our annual Holiday Bazaar. 
 

As an option, we are still offering our wonderful large apple and 

pumpkin pies. They will be frozen, ready for you to bake. 
 

Prices are $15 for an apple pie and $12 for a pumpkin pie. 
 

Call 715-748-6760 to place your order. 

All proceeds go to support the church. 

HUNTERõS SERVICE 
at Rib Lake UMC 

food, skits, music, and special prayer for our hunters 

Wednesday, November 18th 
 

5:30 pm  -  Potluck Dinner 
  6:15 pm  -  Worship Service 

Advent Services  

 

5:30 pm - Soup / Sandwich Supper 
6:15 pm - Worship Service 

 

December 2nd  -  Rib Lake UMC 
December 9th  -  Medford UMC 

December 16th  -  Rib Lake UMC 
December 23rd  -  Medford UMC 



 

Be glad in the Lord always! Again I say, be glad! (Philippians 1:4) 

 

Another translation of this verse would be "Rejoice in the Lord Always! Again I say, Rejoice." 

 

How can this be? How can we rejoice always? Certainly, there are times when it is hard to rejoice. 

When we experience the death of a loved one, when we experience a downturn in our employment, 

when we experience a pandemic. There are certainly times when it is hard to rejoice. Then again, Jesus 

never said the life of a Christian would be easy. Jesus said there would be troubles and problems along 

the way. Perhaps, as we experience these troubles and problems, we should look for reasons to be joyful 

and glad. 

 

When I experience the death of a loved one, I can rejoice that the kingdom of God is open to them. The 

life of a Christian does not end at death--it continues in the kingdom. We can rejoice that the individual 

is now in the kingdom with Jesus--in that place where there are no more sorrows, no more pain, no more 

problems. We can rejoice that the individual is in that place built for us by Jesus, and that it is Jesus that 

takes us there. While we experience sorrow at the death of the loved one, we can rejoice that he or she is 

with Jesus. 

 

In this pandemic we are experiencing, we can rejoice at the possibility of new ministries. We can rejoice 

in the possibility of reaching out to church members in quarantine, to connecting with people we may 

not have connected with before. God is always opening up new possibilities for new ministry, and we 

can rejoice with God as we reach out. We can rejoice that God is using us to make salvation known to 

the world. 

 

The Apostle Paul went through plenty of troubles in his life. He endured several beatings and several 

imprisonments. He endured the anger of communities. However, through it all, he said that it was all 

worth the joy of the Lord. He knew that God was with him through it all, and that caused joy in his 

heart. The salvation of the Lord was worth all the troubles. 

 

We can have that joy in our lives. We can rejoice that the Lord is with us always. We can be thankful 

that God will take care of us. Through all the troubles in the world, we know that God is with us. We 

can face whatever comes our way with God at our side and Jesus in our hearts. 

 

Through these pandemic days, may you find reason to rejoice. 

 

God's blessings, 
 

Pastor John 
 
 

Phone:  (715) 748-0477 

Email:   pastor@medfordchargeumc.com 

Office Hours: Tuesday-Thursday, 8 a.m. - noon 
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Weekly Volunteer Schedule 
 

Greeters         

November 1     (M) Steve & Kathy Van Wylen 
November 8     (M) Cheryl Ketelhut / Marla Hemke 
November 15   (M) Herman Pernsteiner & Janis Liske 
November 22   (M) Lee & Jean Nuernberger 
November 29   (M) Pete & Diane Loniello 
 

Worship Leaders/Liturgists  

November 1     (M) Shawn McDonnell   (R) Dorathy Nelson 
November 8     (M) Cheryl Ketelhut   (R) Deb Polacek 
November 15   (M) Steve Mayer   (R) Carol Punzel (Hunterôs) 
November 22   (M) Jean Nuernberger   (R) Deb Lind 
November 29   (M) Jerry Hubbard   (R) Dorathy Nelson 
 

Coffee Fellowship   (canceled until further notice)     

November 1     (M) Shawn & Darci McDonnell 
November 8     (M) Herman Pernsteiner & Janis Liske 
November 15   (M) Steve & Eunice Mayer 
November 22   (M) Shane & Crystal Ludwig 
November 29   (M) Potluck 
 

Counting Committee  

November Financial Secretary: (M) Steve Mayer 
November 1     (M) Shawn McDonnell 
November 8     (M) Kelley Isola 
November 15   (M) Lee Nuernberger 
November 22   (M) Peter Loniello 
November 29   (M) Shawn McDonnell 
 

Childrenõs Ministry (canceled until further notice)     

November 1     (M) Cheryl  (R) TBD 
November 8     (M) Wendy  (R) TBD 
November 15   (M) Cheryl  (R) TBD 
November 22   (M) Wendy  (R) TBD 
November 29   (M) Cheryl  (R) TBD 
 

Slideshow  

November 1     (M) Shane Ludwig  (R) TBD  
November 8     (M) Shawn McDonnell     (R) TBD 
November 15   (M) Eunice Mayer  (R) TBD  
November 22   (M) Jean Wimmer  (R) TBD 
November 29   (M) Shane Ludwig  (R) TBD 
 

*You are responsible for finding a replacement if  
 you are unavailable on your day. You should have 
 received a copy of the contact list. 
 

**Please call or email Crystal or the office with any  
  changes so the bulletin and slides are current and  
  up-to-date, and so the correct people receive the  
  worship info each week.  
 

***We are gathering names for the 2021 volunteer   
    list. Please let us know if you would like to be  
    added or removed from the list. 
   
Crystal:  connection@medfordumc.com        715-965-4006 
Office:  mcumc@medfordchargeumc.com     715-748-2165    

 

BIRTHDAYS AND ANNIVERSARIES 
FOR THE MONTH OF NOVEMBER 

   

 
 

  Nov 1  (R) Gary Polacek (B)  

     (M) Margo Swedlund (B)  

  Nov 2   (M) Shane Ludwig (B)  
  Nov 4  (M) Becky Kalmon (B)  
  Nov 6  (M) Alice Johnson (B) 
  Nov 10  (M) Carson Ingersoll (B)   
  Nov 12  (R) Karon Dallmann (B) 
  Nov 13  (M) Kasey Clark (B)  
  Nov 17   (M) Mary Lou Costello (B)  
  Nov 20   (M) Sandy Breth (B)  
  Nov 21  (M) Muriel Isaacson (B)  
  Nov 21  (M) Renee Vaara (B) 
  Nov 21   (R) Brandon Heiser (B) 
  Nov 22  (M) Ron Isaacson (B)  
  Nov 27  (M) Carson Church (B)  
  Nov 29  (M) Steve Mayer (B) 
 
 

*Please submit corrections to the church office by calling 
715-748-2165 or emailing mcumc@medfordchargeumc.com  

PEOPLE    SERVING, LEADING, PRAYING, LISTENING, & CELEBRATING 
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The Kiwanis Club will again be 

collecting coats for those in need. 

Coats, hats, and mittens can be 

dropped of in the box in the Narthex, 

or in the office during office hours. 

Please make sure all items are gently 

used and that zippers are in good 

working order. 



       

   Rib Lake UMC Community Food Pantry  
             (open every third Wednesday at 9 a.m.) 
 

The Food Pantry will remain in operation during 
the pandemic. We will be taking extra 
precautions to ensure your safety.  

 

 

  1.  Dry cereal     
  2.  Canned fruit     
  3.  Juice - frozen/canned                                               
  4.  Canned tuna - preferably ñin waterò    
  5.  Jelly      
  6.  Canned vegetables 
  7.  Spaghetti sauce 
  8.  Hamburger Helper - Tuna Helper 
  9.  Peanut Butter - Creamy / Crunchy 
10.  Chef Boyardee/Franco canned pasta dinners 
11.  Canned soups:  Cream soups, chicken, tomato 
12.  Toilet tissue & Paper towels 
Please do not donate damaged or expired food. 
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Standing from Left to Right are:  Dorathy Nelson, Karon Dallmann (Rib Lake Food Pantry 
Chair), Betty Harp (Christ Community Church Food Pantry Chair), and Teresa Day. 

The Rib Lake Food Pantry has 
been blessed with an abundance 
of foodé more than we knew 
where to store.  A wonderful 
problem to have!   
We contacted the Christ 
Community Church Food Pantry 
of Jump River and told them if 
they would make the trip over, we 
would share the wealth. 
The picture shows Dorathy 

Nelson and Karon Dallmann, and 
Jump River Food Pantry members 
Betty Harp and Teresa Day 
posing with the boxes of food 
items that were donated. 

To: Rib Lake United Methodist Church 
From: Harbor House Crisis Shelters 
 
Thank you so much for your donation of $50.00. Your support helps us provide shelter, transitional living and 
emergency services to homeless women and families. 
 
We had our grand opening of Tabitha Apartments, our new Permanent Supportive Housing, yesterday 
evening; What a blessing! This building will house five families who have been chronically homeless. We will 
offer them case management, life skills & art interventions. We are excited to add this asset to our community! 
 
Our work together changes lives! Again, thank you for your generous donation. We are blessed by our 
partnership with YOU! 
 
Chelsea Branley 

Altar Support: 

 

Rib Lake UMC is looking for volunteers, on a monthly 

basis, to provide fresh flowers for the altar.    

Interested? Please contact Dorathy for more detailed 

information.  715-427-5662, 715-897-3541, or email 

duf@newnorth.net. 

 

Thank you, 
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Wednesday, November 18  
 

5:30 p.m.  -  Potluck 
 

6:15 p.m.  -  Worship 


